SEDGWICK COUNTY COMMISSIONER

REGULAR BOARD MEETING

MAY 21, 2019
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Donald Schneider, Mark Turner, Howard McCormick and Christy Beckman present.  
McCormick moved to approve the agenda with the addition of reports on Economic Development meeting and 4 wheeler sale.  Turner second, carried.

The May 14, 2019 vouchers were reviewed.  Turner moved to approve the May 14, 2019 vouchers.  McCormick second, carried.  
The minutes of the May 14, 2019 meeting were reviewed.   Turner moved to approve the minutes as amended.  McCormick second, carried.  

McCormick told the Board that the 4 wheeler was sold to Trish Lockhart but in the future, he would like to take more time and put the item for sale up for bid and give time to review.
McCormick moved to approve the liquor license for the Hippodrome for and event to be held on August 16, 2019.  Turner second, carried.

McCormick moved to approve the Subdivision Certificate of Exemption for ACL Land & Cattle to TBD for property located at 7-11-44, 8-11-44.  Turner second, carried.

Cameron Britton, Town of Julesburg, joined the meeting.  Discussion was held on the grant for the water line to the fairgrounds.  Britton will start making plans to begin the process.  Britton told the Board that the children’s water festival will be at the fairgrounds on September 25th this year and asked the Board if they would consider waiving the fee for the fairgrounds.  Britton also asked the Board if they would be willing to write a grant to help cover the part of the cost of the festival.  The Board said they weren’t opposed to writing the grant but asked Britton to see if there were others that were directly involved  could write the grant.  The Board will consider the request to waive the fees for the fairgrounds.  Britton left the meeting.

Lisa Ault, Janet Kingsbury and Tasha Thode, Human Service, joined the meeting for the Human Service monthly report.   McCormick moved to approve the Human Service May 21, 2019 agenda with the addition of a letter received. Turner second, carried.  Turner moved to approve the minutes of the April 23, 2019 meeting as presented.  Second by McCormick, carried.  Ault presented the April Financial Report to the commissioners for review.  Ault’s payroll vouchers were reviewed and signed.  Thode brought up discussion about the excess time HS is using.  McCormick explained that the only problem is around an exempt employee status.  Kelly Lowery, Attorney, joined the meeting by phone.  Dana Mumey, CTSI, joined the meeting by phone.  Discussion was held on exempt status.  Lowery and Mumey left the meeting.  Ault pointed out to the Board that due to the reduction in her staff and the increased work load, they will not be receiving the CSTAT award this year, however, after discussion Ault, Thode and Kingsbury all pointed out factors other than short staff that are the cause of the department not receiving the CSTAT award.  Kingsbury told the Board that the PEAK program is also causing some issues as far as productivity is concerned.  McCormick moved to approve the two contracts with Signal, substance abuse and family service combined was $32,150. Turner second, carried.  Ault told the Board that she has received five applications for the job openings.  Ault explained the process she would like to use going forward with first interviews being conducted on June 10th.  The guests left the meeting.  
Rena Howell, Extension Office, joined the meeting.  Howell asked the Board permission to advertise for a seasonal position.  The Board suggested putting an ad in the newspaper for one week and to advertise on the county website, communication center social network and through 4-H.  Howell left the meeting.

Dwayne Immel, Energy Partners, LLC, joined the meeting.  Immel is looking for a site for his business in association with Chevron which concentrates on needing 320,000 tons of corn stover and a closer location to a railroad track for processing and transporting  renewable fuel (ethanol).  The Board and Immel will take a tour of some sites that may be considered for this project.  
McCormick moved to adjourn the meeting.  Turner second, carried.  The meeting was adjourned.  
_________________________________        _________________________________  

Donald Schneider, Chairman                            Christy M. Beckman, Clerk to the Board




                    

